

Message from the Principal's Desk

It is that time of year again! As the weather conditions are changing, we are reminding parents and guardians to dress their children appropriately when sending them off to school. Appropriate attire is essential for students to safely be outside for any period of time. It is also a good idea to pack an extra set of clothes in their backpack. We thank you for your cooperation.

Parent-Teacher Interviews will be held on November 23, 2023 from 4:00 to 5:00 p.m. and 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. The evening will be by appointment only. Parents will only receive a letter on November 16, if an appointment is required by the teacher. If you would like to meet a teacher but were not offered an appointment, please communicate with the teacher via email. Report cards will be available on the Mozaik Portal on November 16, 2023.

Fall Back

Set your clocks back on hour before bed on Sunday.



Dates to Remember

Nov. 1: Pedagogical Day

Nov. 3: End of Term 1

Nov. 5: Daylight Savings Time

Nov. 8: Remembrance Day Ceremony at 11:30

Nov. 10: K4 – K5 Information Session

Nov. 11: Remembrance Day

Field Trip to Ottawa – Student Council

Nov. 13: Home & School Meeting @ 7pm Nov. 15: SWLSB Ice Hockey Tournament Nov. 16: Report Cards available on Mozaik

Parent Portal

Nov. 17: Siblings and Picture Re-Takes Nov. 23: Parent-Teacher Interviews

Nov. 24: Pedagogical Day

Nov. 28: Governing Board Meeting @ 7pm

Nov. 29: Montreal Holocaust Field Trip – Cycle 3

Poppy Campaign & Remembrance Day

The Poppy Campaign is under way. All money raised from poppy sales provide direct assistance for exservice people in financial distress, as well as, funding for medical appliances and research, home services, care facilities and numerous other purposes.

Poppies will be available at school as of November 2, 2023.

On November 10, 2023, we are proud to announce that our Remembrance Day Ceremony will be held by our very own Student Council! Parents are welcomed to attend the Ceremony. We will all take a moment of silent to Remember and Honor the fallen who sacrificed their lives in an effort to preserve the freedoms that we enjoy today.

Poppy Campaign donations can be made online directly to the national Royal Canadian Legion at https://legion.ca/donations.



Certificate Recipients

At Jules Verne Elementary, we are proud to acknowledge our students for receiving certificates.

On October 20, 2023 during the assembly, we recognized the following students with receiving the Award of Engagement in the month of September and the Most Respectful Award in the month of October.

Congratulations to the following students:

September Recipients Award of Engagement

| Award of Engagement | | |
|---------------------|---------------------|--|
| P91 | Ryan Lamontagne | |
| P92 | Myriam Baananou | |
| P93 | Eva Charest | |
| K01 | Alessandro Mirolla | |
| K02 | Gianna Marabella | |
| E11 | Gabriella Brizzi | |
| E12 | Elizabeth Stevenson | |
| E21 | Harshitha Vinoth | |
| E22 | Gloria Pepe | |
| E31 | Lucas Scanga | |
| E32 | Adrian Coirazza | |
| E41 | Alessia Gattuso | |
| E42 | Léa Laganière | |
| E51 | Julian Calheiros | |
| S56 | Alessio Guarnieri | |
| E61 | Lukas Nader | |

October Recipients Most Respectful Award

| Cruz Samanez |
|-------------------------|
| Mila Cacchiotti Varela |
| Chiara Gioia Carozza |
| Aria DeLisi |
| Harshu Kumaran Vinoth |
| Juliana Amaral |
| Theo Guarnieri |
| Paolo Marandola |
| Amelia Ruggiero |
| Alessio Gaudio |
| Rosalie Faucher |
| Gabriela Ledesma Guzman |
| Mark Macovetchi |
| Shakir Rahim Michelot |
| Briana Spedaliere |
| Lexie Pinheiro |
| |

We encourage Acts of Kindness by handing out "Gotcha Being Cool Tickets". At each month, we have a draw and are proud to announce the following winners for receiving a Gotcha Being Cool Ticket.

September Winners

| K02 | Nevio Palazzi |
|-----|----------------|
| E22 | Elena Lisi |
| E32 | Matias Babalis |
| E51 | Kiara Kiara |

October Winners

| K02 | D'Angelo Manuel Moniz Baker |
|-----|-----------------------------|
| E22 | Sebastian Morales Acevedo |
| E32 | Alexia Picciola |
| E61 | Lukas Nader |



SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR OPEN ON

PARENT TEACHER NIGHT NOVEMBER 23, 2023

4:00 to 7:00 p.m.

The Scholastic Book Fair is coming to our school once again!

Jules Verne Elementary invites you and your family on Parent Teacher Night to participate by purchasing the latest and greatest in children's books. Your support is a key part in helping us obtain new books and resources for our classrooms and library.

Teachers along with their students will be visiting the Book fair during the week of November 20 (more information to follow). Choosing their own books empowers kids and inspires them to become Bolder, Prouder and Stronger Readers.

Thank You for BELIEVING in BOOKS.



K4 - K5 Information Session

Jules Verne Elementary would like to invite the K4 & K5 Preschool Parents on an informative session on the Loose Parts initiative for our Preschool Yard where you would get to see your child in action on November 10, 2023.

The session for K5 Parents is at 9 a.m. The session for K4 parents is at 10: a.m. Please don't forget to wear rain boots.

We look forward to our new Loose Parts Adventure with your kids and to seeing you on **November 10!**

Sibling Pictures, Absent and Re-Take Day

Our school photographer, Enfants Clik will be at school in the morning on **Friday**, **November 17**, **2023**

This photo session is for students who were absent on the original picture day, students with siblings in the school who would like a picture together, or for parents who requested a picture retake and returned the completed form by **Tuesday**, **November 7**, **2023**.

A friendly reminder not to wear any "green" accessories on picture day.

SCHOOL FEES DUE NOVEMBER 1, 2023

This is a reminder that school fees for the 2023-2024 school year are due on November 1, 2023.

If you have not already done so, please remit payment as soon as possible.

Thank you for your support.

HOME & SCHOOL CORNER





What Happened...

Chocolate Fundraiser: Thank you to all participating families and donors. This year we sold 143 boxes and raised \$7500. Prizes were awarded to the following students:

1st place: Jaysen Arcangeli 2nd place: Carley Caruana 3rd place: Gabriel Molina

Halloween: Once again, the kids enjoyed the much-anticipated Haunted House along with a special treat. Thank you to **Karine Lasanté & Paloma Nadeau** and all the parent volunteers for all their hard work in converting the school basement into a creepy carnival experience.

Happening Soon...

Hockey ticket raffle: Our graduating class will be running a raffle for the chance to win 2 hockey tickets.

Habs vs. St. Louis Sunday, February 11, 2024 @ 1:00 p.m. Section 101 "V" - Center ice Total value of tickets is \$458

Please note that all **Hoodie Orders** have been received and the scheduled delivery is for early January. **Holiday Fundraiser:** details to follow in coming weeks.

ALL FUNDS raised are kept in OUR SCHOOL for OUR CHILDREN

Not too late to volunteer!

If you are interested in volunteering at our school, please make sure to fill out a "DECLARATION CONCERNING A JUDICIAL RECORD" which can be found on the school website under Home and School.

H&S Meeting dates for the year (in person)

Monday, November 13th Monday, December 11th Monday, January 15th Monday, February 12th Monday, March 11th Monday, April 8th Monday, May 13th (AGM) June - TBD - end of year dinner

For more information about home and school, feel free to send a message to jvhspresident@gmail.com.